
Appleton Wiske Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday 4th June 2018 that commenced at 7.30.pm.

Present

Cllrs Derek Partington ((Chair) DP), Paula Gudger (PG), Kim Smith (KS), Kenton Bazeley (KBa), Ken Blackwood (KBl), Jane Strickland (JS) Barry Pope (BP) Steve Watson (SW) Sue McDonnell ((New Clerk) SM), Leonie Smith ((Outgoing Clerk) LS) and Richard Smith (RS) attended start of meeting
1. Public Comment  

1 member of the public present. Kim Laws PCSO for Hambleton District covering Appleton Wiske area.
2. Apologies and Declaration of interest for any agenda item

Cllr David Hugill (DH)
3. Minutes of the May 2018 meeting 
Minutes of the May 2018 meeting were agreed and signed off
4. Matters Arising
A. DP welcomed SM to the meeting as the new Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer. He produced the Job Description and Statement of Particulars which had been previously circulated. SM and DP signed the latter in the presence of the Committee. A discussion was held about change of signatories for the bank accounts. SM and KBa to be added and LS and Richard Johnson to be removed.
B. Sub-Committee meeting called to discuss the Changes in Data Protection Regulations(GDPR) attended by DP, KBl, KBa, LS and SM. KBl reported on the meeting he had attended to discuss GDPR. Since that meeting an exemption from appointing a Data Protection Officer (DPO) had been approved by the Government. DP reported on the presentation he had attended at HDC and that almost all PC’s in Hambleton had also attended. KBa offered to draft wording on the new regs and circulate it to Members for comments.
C. KBl updated Cllrs on CCTV cameras in the village an the issue of ownership. DP commented that this issue was discussed at the HDC meeting he attended. If it is decided that the Council owns the cameras then it will be necessary to do an Impact Assessment on them. 
D. Presentation by Kim Laws (KL) PCSO for Hambleton Area
KL is new PCSO for the Appleton Wiske area and had produced a report which DP had received that morning. She declared that there have been no issues with fraud either on-line or by telephone relating to the village. She stated that they do property marking and can arrange a session in the village if the Committee wishes. KBl stated that the last one was 3 years ago and was for bicycles. KL reported that a greater range of equipment can be marked now.PG stated the school has a type of Smartwater for this purpose and that Farm equipment mainly has been stolen in the area recently. The issue of the £1,500 cost of producing the Newsletter was mentioned but it could be publicised in that. KBl stated that 30 cones had been borrowed last year for the Scarecrow Festival and asked would it be possible to do this again. KL stated that she wasn’t able to do that and asked if they were from Highways. It was thought that they were as they had been collected from Scarborough. KBl mentioned that there had been parking issues in both Hunters Ride and on Front Street recently with cars blocking the pavement and today someone had parked on the zig-zag lines outside the school causing issues. This is a particular problem in bad weather at 3.15 p.m. on schooldays. Similar issues had been reported to Angie Preston the previous PCSO. KL replied that the PCSO would need to witness the event to be able to take action and asked if witness statements had been taken to these events. Incidents would need to be reported at the time they happened for legal action to be taken. She stated that PCSO’s can also arrange talks for schools. A question was asked as to whether it is a Criminal Offence to park on a junction. The reply was that parking should be at least 10 metres away from the junction. The Chair thanked KL for attending and reporting to the Committee.
E. Report on progress and outstanding matters from previous meetings –  
i. Request from Briarmede Cottage for assisted access from the road to front door. KBl replied that Council are not in a position to approve this as no permanent structures are allowed to be erected on the Village green. Cllrs were also concerned that if this was allowed for one resident it could open the door to a flood of applications from other residents. Issue was further discussed and it was decided that SM contact NYCC Disability team and NALC for their views as they may have come across this problem previously. 
ii. Suggestions for use of the Scarecrow Festival Money towards village infrastructure – Dog poo bag dispenser posts - Previously agreed that one be purchased and be positioned in the churchyard area as a pilot and monitored with a view to purchasing others. KBl reported that a Facility Order should be sought first and once in place a red post can be erected there 
iii. DP reported that the list of contacts on HDC website needs to be updated His name and the new clerk’s name should be added. Agreed SM to contact Emma Calvert at HDC to arrange this.
F. Matters arising for information only – 
a) Yorkshire Water vans had been working on Hornby Road almost every day recently and DP had asked the workers what the problem was. They replied that they had found a fat blockage close to the Lord Nelson pub and were investigating sewerage water coming up outside Greenacres and another minor problem. It was pointed out that there was no evidence where the fat blockage had come from and no blame was to attached to be pub. 

5. Correspondence

a) No YLCA e-mails had been received.
b) E-mail from Scarecrow Committee regarding Public Liability insurance for the festival weekend. Agreed but KBl pointed out that the insurance policy should be checked to ensure that it is covered. KBa added that as policy wording can be changed from year to year we should telephone the insurance company to check cover is sufficient. SM to action this. 
c) E-mail regarding Deed of Covenant – Stoneycroft, Baker Street. KBa reported that he had contacted the Endeavour Partnership and the application form had not been completed at the top with the property details. The form was authorised by the Chair and Clerk then returned to KBa to complete and return. KBl stated that as this is a formality with all house purchases all Cllrs should be made aware of it but that the policy should be that the form is signed as an administrative process. This was agreed.
d) Application for an allotment had been received from the new owner of Roselea. PG reported that a current allotment tenant had not paid the rental which had been due in January and the plot was overgrown. She had visited the tenant and spoken to his son about the removal of the 2 sheds. He had been confrontational but said that both of the sheds would be removed before the weekend. Agreed that the tenant is probably waiting for the notice to leave before doing so. It was agreed to look into the process of evicting the tenant from the allotment, serve notice to the offending tenant and to put Ms McTiernan on the waiting list. KBa agreed to put some words together for this and SM to find the agreement signed by the offending tenant and forward it to him.
e) Application from Pear Tree Cottage to remove the painted stones on the north side of the access to improve ease of grass cutting and strimming. The owner also requested putting additional “gravel” on the route across the Village Green to the house. Both were agreed but it was pointed out that there could be a problem with the Yorkshire Water box to the tap which stands proud of the grass. Gravel not a problem but owner should ensure that it does not spread onto the highway or Village Green. KBl to reply to the owner.
6. Circulars

a. No Circulars received for distribution. 
7. Planning Matters
a) Approval of Reserved Matters (16/01700/OUT) – outline application for 5 dwellings with access from Hunters Ride, with all other matters reserved as amended by plans received by HDC on 21 May 2018. Cllrs commented that no  changes from the original application except that the location of the air source heat pumps had changed to reduce noise pollution from them.
b)
Appeal received re Field South of Front Street planning application. (17/02471/OUT). HDC has refused the application therefore won’t want the appeal to be withheld. Cllrs suggested that they re-iterate what was said originally and forward additional information/evidence to the inspector regarding the issues of flooding and with drive way access on a hazardous bend. Cllrs expressed concerns that Highways did not attend the site visit and may not appreciate the significant traffic problems. JS left the meeting.
8. Financial matters (discussed after item 3)







a. Agreed to pay Appleton Wiske Village Hall £12.00 for use of Annex for May meeting – BACS payment.

b. Agreed to pay Leonie Smith £220.93 (April and May salary) – BACS payment.

c. Agreed to pay HMRC £55.20 – Chq no. 162
d. Agreed to pay Paul Robson £168.00 for cutting of playing field.- BACS payment
e. Agreed to pay CT Grounds Maintenance invoices (May £300.00 and April £480.00) – BACS payment
f. Agreed to pay BHIB insurance brokers £451.15 insurance renewal – BACS payment
g. Agreed to pay donation to ARA towards the Multi Use Games Area of £2,417.19 – BACS payment
h. Receipt acknowledged of £3,890.80 VAT return
i. Receipt acknowledged of £6.25 allotment rental from A Cole

j. Accounts signed off for 2017/18

k.
No other financial matters
9. Reports from Representatives
· PG – agreed to find out date of next ARA meeting 
10. AOB for information or July agenda

· KBl – Green bins and revision to collection arrangements by HDC e.g. similar to railways issue, planning to fail. If bin is missed it could be a month before waste is collected which is not acceptable. SW replied that there are large savings to be made by operating one less vehicle and that it is working fine so far.
· DP – HDC proposed new portal to report fly tipping should be more interactive than current one. Some community litter picking was suggested but there is a problem that it can’t be done by more than 1 person outside 40 MPH limits due to public safety issues
· KBl reported that he had looked at the printer owned by the PC and bought new cartridges for it but it still isn’t working very well. DP replied that he had bought a piece of kit to clean the jets on his printer and offered to loan it to KBl to try with PC’s printer. KBl will pass the printer on to DP.
· All Councillors to provide articles for newsletter by the agreed quarterly deadlines of 15 July, 15 October, 15 January & 15 April.
11. Public Comment
Meeting closed at 8:40 p.m.

Next meeting Monday 02 July 2018
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